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Resort Village Administration 

The Council of the Resort Village of Glen Harbour 

has hired Michele Cruise-Pratchler as the new 

administrator for the Resort Village, following Jean 

Ebbes’ retirement.  Michele commenced work for 

the Resort Village on October 1, 2011. 

Michele will be working from her office in Nokomis, 

SK, and is very much looking forward to working 

with the residents and property owners at Glen 

Harbour.  Office hours will be Monday and Thursday 

from 9:30am to 12:00 noon.  Please feel free to leave 

a telephone message if you call and do not receive 

an answer and your message will be responded to as 

quickly as possible. 

The new contact information for the Resort Village 

of Glen Harbour is: 

Mailing address: 

Resort Village of Glen Harbour 
P. O. Box 280 
Nokomis, Saskatchewan 
S0G 3R0 
 
Email: 

 rvglenharbour@sasktel.net  
 

Telephone:      306-545-5170 
 

Fax number:    306-528-2083 
 
Website: 

www.resortvillageofglenharbour.ca 

(Note that the website address has changed 

– Please do not use the .com site any longer 

as it is no longer current) 

Council Member Contact 

Information 

Mayor:  Lorne Maxwell:  306-729-4024 

Council Members: 

Carol Sebastian:  306-729-3311 

Wendy Righetti:  306-729-2404 
 

Resort Village Elections, 2012 

Next year is an election year for the Resort Village of 

Glen Harbour.  This election will be for the position 

of one Mayor and two Council members.  The two 

current Council Members have indicated they will 

not seek re-election.    

Elected officials serve for a term of four years and 

are involved in decisions affecting the day to day 

affairs of the Resort Village.    

If you are interested in this process you should think 

about putting your name forward in the next 

election. 

Further details will be available closer to the election 

nomination deadline date. 

 

Flood Protection 

The Council of the Resort Village of Glen Harbour is 

attempting to engage the services of an engineering 

firm in order to identify flood protection solutions.   

More information will be made available once the 

assessment is complete.  

Information Request 

The Resort Village of Glen Harbour has now 

automated its record keeping systems and much 

greater use of electronic technology will be 

occurring in the future.   



With this transition to electronic technology, it is 

requested that all ratepayers who have email 

addresses provide them to the Resort Village 

Administrator for use in contacting you with various 

information including newsletters and general 

information bulletins.   

Be assured that your email information will be 

completely protected and will not be made 

generally available to others at the Resort Village of 

Glen Harbour.   

You may forward your email contact information to 

rvglenharbour@sasktel.net or telephone Michele at 

306-545-5170 with your email address. 

Note that all official documents, including tax 

notices, correspondence, and tax receipts will all 

continue to be forwarded to you via postal mail. 

 

Accessory Buildings 

 
In response to inquiries received pertaining to the 
construction of accessory buildings:  

boathouse is allowed per lot;  

 

approved will be as stipulated in the 
existing bylaw, 900 square feet.  

 
Contact the Resort Village Administrator for the 

necessary permit applications and Zoning Bylaw 

requirement details. 

Defibrillator 

A defibrillator has been purchased by the Resort 

Village of Glen Harbour.  This equipment will be 

located at the Sebastian residence at 140 Bluebird 

Drive.  If the Sebastian’s are unavailable, this 

equipment will be located at the Righetti residence 

at 60 Kingbird Drive.  If you are trained in the use of 

this equipment or if you are interested in obtaining 

the training and operating the defibrillator 

equipment in case of an emergency, please contact 

Michele.  

An Eppy pen for use in the event insect sting 

reactions is also available at 140 Bluebird Drive. 

 

 

Rodent Issues 

Recently there have been reports of rats and other 

rodents being sighted at the Resort Village.  A Pest 

Control Officer has been contacted and has 

investigated the area, with no infestation identified. 

Your assistance is needed to ensure that these 

rodents do not become permanent.  Please ensure 

that all garbage is properly secured and that all piles 

of debris and other areas that might attract rodents 

are completely tidied up.  Your attention to keeping 

our Resort Village rodent-free is great appreciated. 

 


